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                                 Youth Violence Prevention Coalition Meeting  
                                 Meeting Minutes – Thursday, April 25, 2019 
                                 3:00pm-4:30pm 
                                        Lohse Family YMCA, 60 W Alameda St., Tucson, AZ 85701

[bookmark: _GoBack]In Attendance 
4 Youth Violence Prevention Coalition Ambassadors present

Ann Yellott, Culture of Peace Alliance 				Nic Cogdall, Pima County Health Department
Beau Finan, Southern Arizona AIDS Foundation 			Rose Nguyen, Pima County Health Department
Brian Eller, Pima County Health Department				Violet Krieger, Southern Arizona AIDS Foundation  
Lisa Gonzales, TUSC, Community Outreach 				Xavi Ramirez, Emerge!
Nadia Roubicek, CBCR/THRIVE in the 05				 
								 
Welcome and Introductions
Brian Eller, Pima County Health Department, welcomed everyone in attendance and led the group in a round of introductions. 

Youth Coalition Update
The Youth Violence Prevention Coalition worked in conjunction with the Centers for Community Dialogue to change the rules and norms for the core youth-lead group. This includes boundaries and expectations for the group. 

General Updates
The group provided general updates, these included: 
· Brian Eller shared that the Pima County Health Department’s Racial & Ethnic Approaches to Community Health (REACH) Program is partnering with Tugo Bike Share to provide bike share passes to community members, including YVPC Ambassadors, at a significant discount to increase access to transportation services around the Tucson-metro area. For more information, contact Brian Eller at brian.eller@pima.gov.
· Ann Yellott, Culture of Peace Alliance, shared that planning for the Youth & Peace Conference in September is underway. 
· Brain informed the group that the meeting location has changed to the downtown YMCA from Goodwill Metro on 4th Avenue to increase accessibility for all participants with minimal distractions. 
Ambassador Projects
The YVPC Ambassadors have been working with graduate students from Arizona State University to study a number of topics, including violence associated with homelessness. The purpose of the projects are to help the community identify and study problems and propose solutions based upon the findings. To better understand this topic, the Ambassadors and graduate students have been developing a survey to collect data on individuals (ages 18-24) experiencing homelessness. The survey includes questions regarding experiences, factors contributing to homelessness, dangers faced, and services used. 
The group in attendance reviewed the proposed survey questions and provided recommendations that included: 
· Grouping questions based on thematic elements - factors leading to homelessness, personal experiences, experiences with violence, and resources. 
· Emphasizing confidentiality - the group stressed the importance of protecting the identity of the survey participants.
· Adding a quantitative piece to the survey - many of the questions emphasized experiences and collecting qualitative data, but the addition of quantitative data collection component (i.e. Likert scale) could help make the data easier to compare across different studies.Evaluating how the question is phrased to ensure that the data is accurate - for instance, “how long have you experienced homelessness?” may yield different answers than “how often have you experienced homelessness?” 
Communities that Care Conference Abstract
Brian Eller informed that group that several of the YVPC Ambassadors will be participating in a Communities that Care Shared Risk & Protective Factors Conference. He provided the group with the abstract for the keynote that would be given by the Ambassadors, titled “Come Up to Our Level”, which aims to give power to marginalized individuals by highlighting power dynamics, equity, and intersectionality.   
Next Meeting
YVPC meetings will be postponed to allow the conference participants to prepare. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 11th. Starting in July, meetings will continue on the 4th Tuesday of each month. 
Date: Tuesday, June 11th, 2019
Time: 3:00 - 4:30pm
Location: Lohse Family YMCA, 60 W Alameda St, Tucson, AZ 85701

Adjourn 
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